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tmii/r""'“%'.:e*Dear Mr Lopez Aguilar,

On 14 May 2089 the Commission organised a. conference on issues surrounding the
implementation and evaluation of the Data Retention Directive (2006/24/EC). The
evaluation is now nearing its completion. The Commission would like to invite you to a
conference that it will organise on 3 December 2010 to discuss the status of the
evaluation and certain issues related to the review of the Directive. '

The overall purpose of the conference is to examine data retention as it developed since
the Directive entered into force on 15 September 2007 from different perspectives.

The Commission would like to discuss the following issues:

» Overall purpose of data retention;

w Scope (data coverage);

e Data retention periods;
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Q De¿nition of serious crime;

s Authorities with access;

@ Modalities of access and cross-border transfer;

w Operators under retention obligations;

w Cost reimbursement;

w Data security.

The conclusions of the conference can provide valuable input for the conclusions that the
Commission will draw from the evaluation of the Directive and prepare the stage for
reviewing this instrument.

To ensure a balanced discussion, it is important that representatives of civil society
organisations, data protection authorities, the electronic communications industry and law
enforcement authorities participate in the meeting.

You are invited to con¿rm your participation in the conference and the dinner organised
on the eve of the conference, by no later than 16 November via the dedicated website

Due to limited room capacity, we may need to limit the ¿nal number ofparticipants from
any one organisation. We will inform you if this becomes necessary.

Further information about the conference will be posted on

interpretation will be provided into and from English, French, German, Spanish and
ltalian.

Yours sincerely,

acttrtttial

Stefano Manservrst

Enclosure: Draft Programme for the Data Retention Conference “Facing up to
Data Retention”, Brussels, 25 November 2010
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Privacy Statement

Your personal data as contained in this invitation will he processed in accordance with the data protection rules contained in
Regulation (EC) No 45/2001 insofar as this processing is necessary for the performance of a task carried out in the public interest by
the Commission.

The controller will he Unit F3 ofDirectorate-General for Justice, Freedom and Security (DG JLS). The data will be processed for the
purpose of providing for all the practical arrangements relating to your participation in the nieeting and other purposes that may not
he deemed as incompatible with it. The data may he disclosed to other organisational Units within the Commission insofar as
necessary for those purposes, or to third parties, subject to respect for Regulation (EC) No 45/2001 Àfid, in cases of a request for
public access to a document or documents containing such data, to Regulation (EC) No I049/2001.

You have the right to access year data and to obtain recti¿cation of inaccurate or incomplete data Under certain circumstances, you
may also have the right to obtain blocking or erasure of data and the right to object processing. The extent of these rights and the
conditions for their exercise are laid down in Article 13 to 18 of the Regulation mentioned above. You may contact for this purpose
Unit F3 by phone (0032-2-2972472) or by fax (0032-2-2979584)
If you consider that your rights have been infringed as a result of the processiag of your personal data, you may lodge a complaint
with the European Data Protection Supervisor, whose contact details are as follows:

European Data Protection Supervisor; Rae Wiertz, 60, B ~ 1047 BRUSSELS; tel. +32 2 28 31 990; fax +32 2 28 31 950; c-mail:
edps@edps¿;1iii
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